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1920’s, and continuing through the 
1970’s, the four most recognized Amer-
ican boat builders were headquartered 
in Michigan: Chris Craft in Algonac; 
Gar Wood in Marysville; Hacker Craft 
in Mount Clemens; and Century in 
Manistee. Thus, I think that it is only 
right that the 25th Anniversary of the 
Antique and Classic Boat Society be 
celebrated in the Water Wonderland 
State of Michigan. 

Mr. President, I applaud the ACBS 
for having grown into the world’s larg-
est organization dedicated to the pres-
ervation and enjoyment of historic, an-
tique and classic boats, a fact which 
pays tribute to the many people who 
have devoted themselves not only to 
promoting the heritage of boating, but 
also to promoting the ACBS and the 
many wonderful things it does to pre-
serve this heritage. On behalf of the en-
tire United States Senate, I congratu-
late the Antique and Classic Boat Soci-
ety on its 25th Anniversary, and wish 
the organization continued success in 
the future.∑ 

f 

A TRIBUTE TO MRS. PATRICIA 
JANKOWSKI 

∑ Mr. ABRAHAM. Mr. President, on 
August 25, 2000, Mrs. Patricia 
Jankowski of Garden City, Michigan, 
took office as National President of the 
Ladies Auxiliary to the Veterans of 
Foreign Wars at the organization’s 87th 
National Convention. On September 23, 
2000, there will be a Homecoming cele-
bration in her honor at the Marriott 
Hotel in the Detroit Renaissance Cen-
ter, and I rise today to offer my con-
gratulations to Mrs. Jankowski as she 
returns to Michigan. 

Mrs. Jankowski is a Life Member of 
Northville Auxiliary #4012. Since be-
coming a member of the Ladies Auxil-
iary to the VFW, she has been actively 
involved on all levels of the organiza-
tion. She has served served as Auxil-
iary President, District #4 President, 
and in 1990–91 was selected the Out-
standing President of the Year in her 
membership group when she served as 
State President. 

On the national level, Mrs. 
Jankowski has served as National Flag 
Bearer, National Cancer Aid and Re-
search Director, and National Director 
for the VFW National Home program. 
As a member of Blazzette Color Guard 
for five years, she holds two Bronze and 
one Silver Medal for competition at 
National VFW Convention. In 1989, she 
earned National Aide-de-Camp status 
for recruiting members. And just last 
year, as National Senior Vice-Presi-
dent, she represented the Auxiliary on 
a tour of Europe. 

Mrs. Jankowski’s election to this na-
tional office is the highlight of a career 
dedicated to public service. During her 
term in office, she will encourage fel-
low members to raise $3 million for the 
Auxiliary Cancer Aid and Research 
Fund for the 13th consecutive year, 
with her ultimate goal being to top all 
previous program records. 

Mr. President, I applaud Mrs. 
Jankowski for the wonderful work that 
she has done for the Ladies Auxiliary 
to the VFW. Her supreme dedication to 
that cause and her unending desire to 
help our Nation’s veterans is both ad-
mirable and inspirational. On behalf of 
the entire United States Senate, I con-
gratulate Mrs. Jankowski on taking of-
fice as National President of the Ladies 
Auxiliary to the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars of the United States, and wish 
her great success as she leads this out-
standing organization.∑ 
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DEPUTY CHIEF CHARLES L. 
BIDWELL CELEBRATES 50 YEARS 
OF SERVICE 

∑ Mr. ABRAHAM. Mr. President, I rise 
today to recognize Deputy Chief 
Charles L. Bidwell of the Brighton, 
Michigan, Area Fire Department, who 
will be honored for 50 years of fire serv-
ice to the City of Brighton at a dinner 
on September 19, 2000. 

Deputy Chief Bidwell has been an ac-
tive or on-call firefighter since Sep-
tember 14, 1950. He spent his entire ca-
reer with the City of Brighton Fire De-
partment until July 1, 1998, when the 
City of Brighton Fire Department and 
the Brighton Township Fire Depart-
ment merged to form the Brighton 
Area Fire Department. 

Deputy Chief Bidwell is retired from 
the General Motors Proving Grounds in 
Milford, Michigan. He has held the po-
sition of Deputy Chief since 1988, and 
remains one of the most active mem-
bers of the Brighton Area Fire Depart-
ment. For the past decade, he has led 
the department in alarm response. 

From June 27, 1994 until January 15, 
1995, Mr. Bidwell acted as interim Chief 
of the City of Brighton Fire Depart-
ment. He was named the City of Brigh-
ton’s Firefighter of the Year in 1987, 
and, at the annual conference of the 
Michigan State Firemen’s Association 
in Ludington earlier this year, he was 
selected as Michigan’s Firefighter of 
the Year in honor of this remarkable 
achievement. 

Mr. President, I applaud Deputy 
Chief Bidwell on his extensive fire-
fighting career and his dedication to 
the City of Brighton. He is one of the 
State of Michigan’s true role models, 
and I am glad that the City of Brighton 
and the Brighton Area Fire Depart-
ment have taken this opportunity to 
recognize his many contributions. On 
behalf of the entire United States Sen-
ate, I congratulate Deputy Chief 
Charles L. Bidwell on 50 years of serv-
ice, and wish him continued success in 
the future.∑ 

f 

30TH BIRTHDAY OF HARBOR 
TOWER APARTMENTS 

∑ Mr. ABRAHAM. Mr. President, I rise 
today to recognize the 30th birthday of 
Harbor Tower Apartments in Escanaba, 
Michigan, which was officially cele-
brated on July 13, 2000. For thirty 
years, the presence of Harbor Tower 

Apartments has enabled the Escanaba 
Housing Commission, in coalition with 
the Department of Housing and Urban 
Development, to provide low-income 
housing to members of the Escanaba 
community. 

Harbor Tower, an 18 floor, 175 apart-
ment building, was built in 1970. The 
official dedication of the building took 
place on July 13th of that same year, 
and was attended by Miss America 
Pamela Anne Eldred. The Harbor 
Tower Apartments are managed by the 
Escanaba Housing Commission, a group 
comprised of five full-time employees 
and a five member Board of Commis-
sioners appointed by the City Council 
of Escanaba. 

To qualify to live in Harbor Tower 
Apartments, individuals must meet the 
income guidelines set out by HUD. If 
they qualify under these guidelines, 
their rent is determined by their in-
come, with HUD providing subsidy 
funds. Harbor Tower Apartments is 
considered a high performer by HUD’s 
PHMAP scoring system. The PHMAP is 
a grade given to the management and 
staff on their performance and upkeep 
of the building. 

Perhaps the most important element 
of Harbor Tower Apartments, at least 
to the Escanaba Housing Commission, 
is to make residents feel as if they are 
a part of a community. They can par-
ticipate in a variety of activities, in-
cluding a weekly Rosary, monthly 
church services, a monthly club meet-
ing, a summer picnic, and other special 
dinners. In addition, membership in the 
Harbor Tower Club is available to any 
resident for only $6 per year. The club’s 
activities include a monthly catered 
dinner and dance, an annual Christmas 
Bazaar, and special holiday parties. 

Mr. President, I congratulate all of 
the people whose hard work over the 
years has made this 30th birthday pos-
sible. It is because of their dedication 
that quality housing remains an option 
to Escanaba citizens of all income lev-
els. On behalf of the entire United 
States Senate, I wish the Harbor Tower 
Apartments continued success in the 
future.∑ 

f 

MESSAGES FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Messages from the President of the 
United States were communicated to 
the Senate by Ms. Evans, one of his 
secretaries. 

EXECUTIVE MESSAGES REFERRED 

As in executive session the Presiding 
Officer laid before the Senate messages 
from the President of the United 
States submitting sundry nominations 
which were referred to the appropriate 
committees. 

(The nominations received today are 
printed at the end of the Senate pro-
ceedings.) 
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